15th Jan

Margaret Joins Pat

It was nice to see a good turnout for St Abban’s  A.G.M. last Monday night.  A comprehensive look at 2013 seemed to have happy memories for most involved.  The chairman thanked all the athletes, parents, coaches and sponsors for supporting the club and the sport in so many ways during the past year.  While he was delighted to see the club reap so much success during the year it was the fine turnout at training from the young to the masters that gave him the greatest satisfaction.  Hardly a day passed but someone saw fit to use the club facilities and most days several different groups held a session.  The Treasurer’s report showed the club in a sound financial position while the Registrar reported 258 members registered for the year. The contribution of the Fit4life group was acknowledged with Jimmy Walsh, Sean Kelly and Ben Brennan being thanked for looking after same. The summer league was a fantastic success with all 8 stages being mighty supported. 
The highlight on the track was the fantastic achievement of the senior men’s squad finishing 4th in the National league premier division and Nessa Millet making the European junior 400m hurdles semi-final and setting a new National junior record.  The record showed that club members competed at over 200 venues during the year indoors, road, cross country and track & field.  Naturally a few things could be improved on such as more athletes wearing the club singlet in competition, those using the track walking dogs to ensure it is left in a clean state in the interest of health and safety.  It was hoped that all members for 2014 would be signed up over the next couple of weeks so that insurance cover would commence and entries sorted. Application forms for membership are in the clubhouse or available for downloading on the website. 
Mary Whelan and Sinead O’Gorman were sincerely thanked for keeping the St Abban’s club website and Facebook page updated as were all the local contributors that carried club activities to the media, which gave the club outstanding coverage.  The ladies who continue to look after refreshments at the numerous functions for the club were widely applauded.  Gillian Buggy and Deirdre Barry thanked for looking after the first aid and all the cuts and bruises at the track. 
The election of officers saw a few changes with the Rev. Peter Tarleton being elected as a vice president joining:- Fr. Jimmy Moore, Fr. Jimmy O’Reilly, Fr. Eamonn Purcell, John O’Sullivan, Eddie Baldwin, Mildred Neale, Willie Wallace, George Nolan, John Brophy, Danny Moore, Gillie Walsh/Kemmis, Anthony Pender, Noeleen Condron and John Burke with Fr. Murphy P.P. President. The trustees are Paddy Brennan, Ned Daly, Bernard Graham, Mick Burke and Brendan Reilly. Eamonn Kelly was returned as chairman with Bernard Graham as vice do. Joint secretaries were agreed with Margaret Davis joining the outgoing Patrick Kelly while Niamh Millet is the assistant sec. Breda Daly is looking after the finances while her husband Michael is looking after membership and registration. Club P.R.O’s are Mary Whelan and Dick Mullins with Mary and Sinead O’Gorman looking after the club website. Michael and Liam Kelly are the male child officers while Breda Daly and Margaret Davis are the female child officers.  The committee saw a few new faces such as Mary O’Driscoll and Jimmy Walsh join the established crew of Patsy Baldwin, Ben Brennan, Liam Delaney, Jimmy Whelan, Kevin Murphy, Joe Brennan, Pat Whelan, Michael Kelly, Gerard Kelly and James Kilbride. Club captains appointed on the night are:- Mairead Moore ladies cross country and road with Colm Burke the men’s equivalent. Brian Kelly the men’s track & field captain with Emma Daly being given the ladies task. 
A minutes reflection on those associated with the club that passed a way during the year was held with particular emphasis with the Downey family on the death of Joseph, the Knowles family on the death of Willie and the Behan family on the death of Molly and Miley who had been so good to the club down through the years and John Ryan Ballyfin A.C. who had served the county as chairman for a number of years. The next club meeting will take place on the 17th February.

Eoin and Cian score the points

It was great to see the club back and well represented in the National combined events held in Athlone. Ruby Millet was 9th from 23 in the girls U.14 with Kevin Wilson 10th in the boys U.18 which included a 1.67m high jump clearance.  Daena Kealy was 5th in the girls U.15 where she jumped 1.57m in the high jump.  Cian Kelly scored well in the five events with 10.59 hurdles, 1.61m high jump, 9.53m shot, 4.45m long jump and 2-16.27 for the 800m and a fine silver medal for his efforts.  Eoin Kelly was involved in a mighty three way contest in the senior men, where only a few points separated them throughout.  Eoin ran 8.69 for the hurdles, cleared 1.85m in the high jump, got the shot out to 10.93m, measured at 6.30m in the long jump and recorded 3-08.52 for the 1000m and had to settle for bronze at the end. Well done.
Leinster Indoors

Day 1 of the Leinster Indoors takes place in Athlone I T on the 1st February with the juvenile relays and some individual events. The junior, senior and masters takes place on the 9th February, anyone interested please fill in entry form immediately in the clubhouse.
Road Championship

The Turra triangle will be buzzing on Sunday next 26th January when the Laois novice men and women road championship will take place commencing at 12.00  A close contest is envisaged but one never knows where someone can be sprung from for novice. Registration in the clubhouse from 10.30am
Middle Distance Academy

Laois athletic board are setting up a middle distance academy for 10 weeks under  St. Abbans coach Eamonn Kelly.  Having already run a very successful sprints squad in Vicarstown it remains to be seen if the athletes support this initative.  The first session takes place this Saturday commencing at 13.00 with all athletes over 12 welcome to sign up. Contact any official for further information.
Table Quiz

The annual club Table Quiz take place this Thursday night in Behans Pub, Tolerton.  Teams to be made up of 4, your support is very welcome.      

